The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on April 13, 2015 at the City Office.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council members: Kaiser, Crick, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson, Thomas, City Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Treasurer Keerl.
Motion by Crick, support by Sanderson to approve the minutes of March16, 2015. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Luenberger, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $ 43,971.56.  Motion carried 6-0. 

Mayor Dobis discussed Harrisville Business Association’s letter of introduction, introducing Cheryl Peterson and Pat Bushy as representatives of the newly formed association. Purpose of association was presented by Peterson and Bushey. 

 1st quarter Water/Sewer Adjustments were presented. Council advised by mayor to review and address any questions at next city council meeting.                            
The Summer Concert Series is set. Clerk Pierce is looking for volunteers for donation collections for each concert. A grateful thank you to all the volunteers and organizations that helped with the collections last season. The first concert is scheduled for Wednesday, July 8, 2015 at the Pavilion at the Harbor, beginning at 7:00 PM.



Dates for Spring Cleanup are May 22 and June 12 of 2015. Place bundled and bagged yard waste (only) at curbside for pick up on those dates. 
REPORTS

Mayor Dobis reports that dredging at the Harbor will begin this week around the dock area.
Clerk Pierce stated that absent voter applications and ballots for the May 5, 2015 election are available at the City Office. Office hours are Monday-Friday, 9:00 AM-12:00PM (noon). Requests for absent voter applications can be made in person or by phone (989-724-6666).

Harbor Commissioner Baird reported that the Harbor Commission had its first meeting of the year and the preliminary study of dock needs was reviewed. The State of Michigan is reporting that the 2015 boating season looks to surpass the 2014 season.
Planning Commissioner Baird informed council of the June 4, 2015 meeting of the Planning Commission, at 6:30 PM. Review of the current Master Plan is scheduled. The current commission now has 7 members.

Airport Commissioner Boucher reports that the airport commission and the city are currently working with the Alcona County Library to disperse some of the sand stored at the airport to areas around the library for fill in low areas. The trimming of trees at the approach to the landing strip is still being addressed.
Tree Board member Crick states that the board members will do their bi-annual walk around the city to inspect the current condition of city trees. A tree near Craft Makers Cabin is scheduled to be cut down in the near future.
Comment Cards: Guest Patty Thomas commented on the future of the City of Harrisville. Guest Sharon Goetz questioned year round dockage of a commercial fishing boat at the Harbor. Mayor Dobis stated the fishing boat will be a year round entity at the Harbor docks and that its owner pays a yearly dockage fee and purchases gasoline from the Harbor as well.
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Sanderson voiced a resident’s concern about the lawn maintenance at the ponds behind the VFW. City maintenance workers will be advised about continued care of area. Sanderson also reported that Inspiration Alcona will be hosting a Contra Dance and Art Show at the Harbor on July 16, 2015. All ages are encouraged to attend.
Adjourned by Sanderson.
Adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is May 11, 2015 at 7:00 PM at City Hall.

Mayor____________________________                   Clerk__________________________

